

## THE MUNICIPAL CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF JOLY

## **SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES**

January 26, 2016

A special meeting of the Council of the Township of Joly was held on Tuesday, January 26, 2016 in Council Chambers.

Present: Mayor, Bruce Baker; Councillors: Betty Barnes, Budd Brown, Brian McCabe and Chris Nicholson.

Staff in attendance: Leanne Crozier, Clerk Treasurer.

Delegations: Tim Bryson and Tom Bryson

Guest: None

The Public meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the use of seasonal roads during the winter and the use of unopened road allowances.

Mr. Tim Bryson was invited to this meeting as he has been using the seasonal portion of Lynch Lake Road and Old Ranch Road and the unopened road allowance between Concessions 8 and 9 east of seasonal Old Ranch Road.

Mr. Bryson indicated he has done nothing different than previous years. From now forward Mr. Bryson will contact the municipal office prior to using seasonal roads or unopened road allowances during the winter months. Mr. Bryson also agreed to provide the necessary documentation for this use. The Clerk did indicate a copy of insurance was provided when Mr. Bryson was contacted regarding this meeting.

Council reviewed two by-laws and directed the Clerk to prepare for the next meeting including the agreements for usage of the same.

The listing of seasonal roads was addressed and the Clerk was provided with information to properly identify these roads on the seasonal road by-law.

## R2016-022

## **Budd Brown – Betty Barnes**

Therefore be it resolved that the Council for the Corporation of the Township of Joly hereby adjourn at 7:37 pm until the next regular meeting on February 9, 2016 at 5:30 pm or at the call of the Mayor. **Carried** 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY BRUCE BAKER
Mayor

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY LEANNE CROZIER
Clerk